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NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROSECUTE

July 10, 2000

Joseph L. Soley

P.O. Box 367

Portland, Maine 04112









Hand Delivered

Re: 9-11 Exchange Street

CBL: 032-F-010

Dear Mr. Soley,


An Evaluation of your property at 9-11 Exchange Street on June 26, 2000 by Arthur Rowe revealed that the structure fails to comply with Sec. 12-18 of the Garbage and Solid Waste Ordinance, 22-3 of the Rodent Control Ordinance and 6-109(4) of the Housing Code.


This was a re-inspection based on an inspection done June 16, 2000 and received by you June 21, 2000.  It is required that you provide an adequate number of non-absorbent rodent proof containers for exterior refuse storage during the intervals between collections.


This is a notice of intent to prosecute.  The matter is being referred to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Sec. 1-15 of the Code and in Title 30-A M.R.S.A. ss 4452.


Please feel free to contact me at 874-8697 if you wish to discuss this matter.

Sincerely,

Arthur Rowe

Code Enforcement Officer
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